
SHINGLES LETTER

Date

Dear Parent or Guardian,

This letter is to inform you that an individual in our childcare center/school has shingles.

Shingles is a rash caused by the re-activation of chickenpox virus in someone who had chickenpox, or, rarely, in someone who received the chickenpox vaccine, in the past. Fluid from this rash is infectious.  The virus can be spread to people who have never had chickenpox by direct contact with the fluid from an ill person’s un-scabbed blisters or by handling tissues used to cover blisters. Shingles is only contagious to those who have not had chickenpox before. 
The most common symptoms of shingles are tiny red bumps and blisters, usually in a narrow stripe or patch on one side of the body that typically scab over in 7–10 days and clear up within 2–4 weeks. The bumps/blisters can be itchy and very painful.  Other symptoms may include fever, chills, upset stomach and headache.
Prescription antiviral medicines—acyclovir, valacyclovir, and famciclovir— are available to treat shingles. These medicines will help shorten the length and severity of the illness. To be effective, they must be started as soon as possible after the rash appears. 

Some over-the-counter medicines may help relieve the pain caused by shingles. Do not give your child aspirin or other non-steroidal anti-inflammatory drugs (NSAIDs) for reducing fever, due to the possibility of Reye’s syndrome or other complications.  Wet compresses, calamine lotion, and oatmeal baths may help relieve itching.

If your child develops shingles, you are asked to keep him or her out of the childcare center/school until all blisters are dried and crusted over.  Or, if the open lesions can be covered by leak-free bandages, and the child is comfortable enough to fully participate in all activities, s/he may return to the childcare center/school sooner.

A vaccine to prevent chickenpox is available.  The vaccine is recommended for healthy persons over 12 months of age.  A vaccine to prevent shingles is available for adults 60 years and older.
If you have further questions concerning shingles, consult your healthcare provider or contact the Spokane Regional Health District’s Disease Prevention and Response division at (509) 324.1442.

Sincerely,

01/2018

